Zeta Tau Chapter of Delta Kappa Gamma
Minutes from November 6, 2018

The library at Frostwood Elementary was laden with silent auction items and service project supplies for Zeta Tau Chapter’s meeting on November 6, 2018. Twenty members welcomed Paige Lantier to the event. 

After everyone had time to socialize and bid on auction items, President Diana Apsey called the meeting to order at 4:45 p.m. We remembered deceased member Grace Harrington with a $50 memorial gift to the ASTEF scholarship fund, and a card was sent to her family. Our chapter rules need to be amended; the rules state a plant should be sent when a member passes away. 

Coye Emmons responded to Diana Apsey’s phone call concerning the year she was initiated. Coye is Zeta Tau’s last living charter member having joined Delta Kappa Gamma in 1948. We hope she is able to attend a meeting soon so we can honor her 70-year membership. 

Our Z Award will be retired this year. The member who currently has the award is asked to return it. 

After the minutes from October 2018 were approved, Treasurer Julie Eisenhauer gave her report. Because of dues needing to being collected twice during the 2018-19 school year, Robyn Flowers and Lanie Van Wart expressed financial hardship and dropped their memberships. 

Brags and pin money was collected. Hospitality chair Robin Swanson thanked members who brought snacks to the meeting. 

Terrie Cardwell and Diana Apsey visited Spring Branch Family Development Center to discuss our Christmas project with Director Laura Abrams. Instead of exchanging gifts among ourselves, we will donate gift items to the center. Laura gave Terrie and Diana a wish list for Family U, and members who were present graciously chose an item to purchase and bring unwrapped to the Christmas party. Laura Abrams will be in attendance to accept these gifts and share more information about Family U. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Our Christmas party will be held on December 4th at Memorial Drive Christian Church, 11750 Memorial Drive. Chicken Piccata will be the entrée for the catered dinner; the cost is $15. Reservations must be made by November 27th. Anyone who makes a reservation but does not show will still be responsible for payment. 

Members were reminded that our induction ceremony will take place on Monday, January 14th at Taste of Texas. 

The business meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m. Members put finishing touches on treat bags for the faculty and staff at Northbrook Middle School, and bidding continued on the auction items. At 5:15 p.m. bidding was closed, and Sasha Johnson announced winners. Items that remained were auctioned or returned to the donor. 

 Respectfully submitted,


_______________________________________		_____________________________________
Jo Ann Arlitt, Recording Secretary			Diana Apsey, President

							

